
West Union, Fayette County, Iowa 

Monday, May 21, 2018 

 

The Board of Supervisors of Fayette County, Iowa, met on Monday, May 21, 2018, at 

9:00 o’clock a.m., at the Fayette County Supervisors’ office. 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Chairperson, and the roll was called showing the 

following Supervisors present and absent: 

Present:  Jeanine Tellin, Darrel Dolf and Janell Bradley  

Absent:  -None- 

  

Motion was made by Bradley and seconded by Dolf to approve the current agenda.  On 

roll call, all voted aye, none nay, and the motion was carried. 

 

Motion was made by Dolf and seconded by Bradley  to approve the minutes from the 

Monday, May 14, 2018 meeting.  On roll call, all voted aye, none nay, and the motion 

was carried. 

 

The Board met with Tim Cummings, Custodian, for an update. 

 

The Board met with Joel Fantz, County Engineer, for a Secondary Roads update. 

 

Motion was made by Bradley and seconded by Dolf to approve the Revised Secondary 

Roads Blading Policy.  On roll call, all voted aye, none nay, and the motion was carried. 

 

Motion was made by Dolf and seconded by Bradley to approve the Heartland Insurance 

Renewal for the 2018-2019 Fiscal Year.  On roll call, all voted aye, none nay, and the 

motion was carried. 

 

Motion was made by Bradley and seconded by Dolf to approve the Cost Allocation Plan 

for the year ending June 30, 2017.  On roll call, all voted aye, none nay, and the motion 

was carried. 

 

Motion was made by Dolf and seconded by Bradley to approve the two Year Chauffeurs, 

Teamsters & Helpers Local Union No. 238 Sheriff’s Contract.  On roll call, all voted aye, 

none nay, and the motion was carried. 

 

The Board met with Catherine Miller for an Environmental Health update. 

 

Motion was made by Dolf and seconded by Bradley to go into closed session per Iowa 

code 21.5(c) at 10:14 A.M. On roll call, Tellin, Bradley and Dolf all voted aye, none nay, 

and the motion was carried. 

 

Motion was made by Bradley and seconded by Dolf to come out of closed session at 

10:28 A.M. On roll call, Tellin, Bradley and Dolf all voted aye, none nay, and the motion 

was carried. 



Not action was taken. 

 

The Board met with Marty Fisher, Sheriff, for an update. 

 

Beginning with the May 6th payroll, Milton Voss’ hourly rate will increase to $12.00 per 

hour.  It is to be paid out of the conservation budget. 

 

The Board adjourned. 
 

Upon request, this information could be made available in large print, and/or computer 

disk. 

 

__________________________ ___________________________ 

Lori Moellers     Jeanine Tellin 

County Auditor   Chair of the Board 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


